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Chair,
The Mauritius delegation extends a very warm welcome to the high level delegation of Papua New Guinea during this third cycle of the UPR.

We commend Papua New Guinea for having developed the National Literacy Policy (2000) which targets  out‐of‐school youths and adults.

In a brotherly spirit, we recommend that Papua New Guinea:

(i) Adopt measures to ensure universal access to health; and

(ii)  Adopt a coherent strategy to ensure universal access to education as well as provide formal education to both girls and boys, as one of the means of poverty alleviation; and
(iii) Ratify the Convention on the Rights of the Child and the Convention on the Elimination of Discrimination Against Women (CEDAW).
We wish Papua New Guinea a successful review. Thank you.
